


professional capability but a necessity borne from the geographical isolation and
limited resources typical of rural areas.

The distinct nature of Rural Generalist Medicine also lies in the unique challenges it
presents - from the higher prevalence of certain health issues, such as chronic
diseases and farm-related injuries, to the socio-economic factors that influence
health outcomes in rural communities. These factors necessitate a tailored
approach to medical education and practice, one that is currently not adequately
addressed under the broader umbrella of general practice medicine.

Recognizing Rural Generalist Medicine as a distinct specialty will have several
positive implications:

1. Specialized Training and Education: It will encourage the development of
targeted training programs that equip future rural doctors with the diverse skill set
required in these settings. This includes not just clinical skills but also an
understanding of the socio-economic and cultural factors that impact rural
healthcare.

2. Enhanced Recruitment and Retention: A formal recognition will elevate the
status and appeal of Rural Generalist Medicine, aiding in the recruitment and
retention of doctors in rural areas. It acknowledges the complexity and importance
of the role, which can be a significant factor in attracting new practitioners.

3. Improved Healthcare Outcomes: Specialization leads to better healthcare
outcomes. Doctors trained specifically in Rural Generalist Medicine will be better
equipped to address the unique challenges of rural healthcare, ultimately
improving the health and wellbeing of rural communities.

4. Research and Development: This recognition can spur focused research and
development in rural health issues, leading to innovations tailored to the needs of
these communities.

My decades of experience have shown me the resilience and dedication of rural
healthcare professionals. However, it has also highlighted the gaps that can only be
bridged by acknowledging and developing Rural Generalist Medicine as a distinct
field. I urge the Australian Medical Council to consider this proposal for the benefit
of not just rural healthcare practitioners but the communities we serve.

Thank you for considering this important matter. I am available for further
discussion and to provide any additional insights that can support this cause.

Sincerely,

Dr Steve Holmes
MBBS FFRCPA DRANZCOG FACRRM GAICD
Rural Generalist 




